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LOCAL EVENTS DIARY 

 

APRIL 

Sat 1st 2pm Easington Events Afternoon Tea in the Communi-

ty Hall  

Mon 3rd Evergreens trip to Beverley and Driffield  

Wed 5th 2pm Evergreens Arts & Crafts in the Community Hall  

Fri 7th 11am start - Welwick Bike Ride  

Sat 8th 11am Easter Fayre at the Youth Club 

Sun 9th 9am All Saints Church Easter Egg hunt for children  

Sun 9th 9.30am All Saints Church Morning Prayer  

Tue 18th 7pm SKEALS AGM in the Community Hall  

Sat 22nd Spurn Discovery Centre launch Wilder Humber Pro-

ject 

Sat 29th 9.30am Easington Events Coffee morning in the 

Community Hall 

 

MAY 

Tues 2nd Evergreens trip to Pocklington and Langlands' garden 

centre 

Sun 7th 12.30pm—3.30pm Coronation Celebration picnic on 

the Youth Club field 

Thurs 18th Parish Council meeting in the Community Hall 

Sat 20th East End Cancer Relief Fund Quiz at Coach & Horses 

Pub, Welwick 

 

SPURN DISCOVERY CENTRE 

Spring Greetings from Spurn !  

As we prepare to enter the new season, we have lots of exciting 

ways you can join us for an adventure!  

We have a selection of free & priced activities available, for 
families to attend across April, from Fossil Fun to Beautiful 

Barn Owls. 

Our Lighthouse is open at weekends, for you to visit & enjoy 

the mesmerising views of the point. 

( See our YWT Website Events for pricing & availability.) 

Then once you’ve finished adventuring, why not visit the Discov-

ery Centre, with it’s stunning views of the reserve.  

Our café colleagues are ready to welcome you, with fresh, tasty 

food & open 7 days a week. 

Save The Date for the 22nd of April when we’ll be launching our 

Wilder Humber Project, we’ll be having lots of fun & drop in 

events on the day, so check out our website soon for further 

info. 

We look forward to seeing you soon ! 

Samantha Graves, new Visitor Services Manager for the  Dis-

covery Centre 

 

EASINGTON EVERGREENS 

We would like to welcome all new members. Everyone seemed to 

enjoy the Barnsley trip despite the cold weather. The next trip 

is to Beverley and Driffield on Monday April 3rd. There are 

only seven seats remaining on this trip. The May 2nd trip is to 
Pocklington and Langlands' garden centre. Anyone wishing to go 

ring Pam Exley on:0707887788789 £10 for members and £15 

for non-members. 

Arts and Crafts will begin again on Wednesday, April 5th 2.00 

while 4.00pm in the Community Hall. £2.00 members and £4.00 

Non-members. 

Pat Swales 

EAST END CANCER RELIEF FUND 

Thank you to everyone who supported the Bric a Brac sale in 

Patrington village hall on Saturday 18th February, we raised 

£244. 

Also thanks to those who entered both of the box raffles, they 

raised a total of £400 and each winner won £200. 

Coming events: 

7th April (11am start) - Welwick Bike Ride - monies to be 

shared with Castle Hill Hospital Heart Unit 

20th May (time TBC) - Quiz at Coach & Horses Pub, Welwick 

17th June (time TBC) - Quiz at White Horse pub, Easington 

7th October (time TBC) - Auction evening at Coach & Horses 

Pub, Welwick 

18th November (11am - 3pm) - Christmas Craft Fair, Skeffling 

Village Hall 

In addition to the above dates there will be a couple of coffee 

mornings in Easington Village Hall, dates will be published.  For 

further information contact,  Maggie.biglin@outlook.com or  

lje.pryor@googlemail.com 

Maggie Biglin, Lisa Pryor & Andrea Robinson 

 

SKEALS 

Spurn, Kilnsea and Easington Area Local Studies group. 

A group for anyone interested in our local history. 

See more on www.skeals.co.uk.  New members always very wel-
come.  Contact Nick Jackson, phone 650201 or email 

skeals22@outlook.com. 

Dates for your diary, Tuesday 18th April at 7pm. AGM. Nick will 

be giving a talk on Lighthouses 

Nick Jackson 

 

EASINGTON EVENTS COMMITTEE  

Easington Events Committee forthcoming events. 

Coffee morning Sat 29th April at 9.30am in Easington Communi-

ty Hall. Raffle, Tombola and Cakes. 

Coronation celebration picnic Sun 7th May on the Youth Club 
field from 12.30pm to 3.30pm.  Bring your own picnic. Free ice 

cream and cake. Games and tug-of-war. Free entry. Please  

ensure you take all rubbish home with you. 

We are collecting plastic drinks bottles to make poppy decora-
tions for the village’s remembrance 

period. Please donate your empty bottles in the Hall on any c 

offee morning. Thank you. 

 

Easington Recreation and Sports Association  

Easington Recreation and Sports Association requested that 

anyone walking a dog on the sports field pick up your dog poo 

and take it away.  We have seen a massive increase in the 
amount of poo on the fields and poo bags thrown into the hedg-

es. This is not the action of responsible dog owners.  Children 

and adults use the field and this could cause environmental and 

health issues.  If the ERSA do not see an improvement, further 

action will be taken.   

Helen Jacobs.  

 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH EASINGTON 

Easington Neighbourhood Watch Contact Jacquie & Glenn Lane 

Email 19jacquie68@gmail.com / dogman1956@btinternet.com 

Phone 650897 / 07869780411 / 07478703690 

Jacquie Lane  



 

 

EASINGTON CE PRIMARY ACADEMY 

JEFF THE TORTOISE AND SPIDER-MAN AT EASINGTON 

CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY ACADEMY 

Jeff, the school tortoise has settled into Easington. The  

children enjoy preparing food for him and are doing a great job 

of looking after him. 

Mr Malkin has visited school teaching the Year Six chil-

dren some valuable pioneering skills.  We were lucky enough to 

have Mr Malkin in once again for a whole school Philosophy  

lesson where we debated key concepts. Parents joined at the 

end of the day for a showcase of the learning. 

World Book Day (see photo on twitter) saw Spider-Man, The 

Hungry Caterpillar and even a T-Rex enter the school for the 
day. The children and staff enjoyed a day of reading and  

completing book related activities. 

This week Humberside Police visited Team Hedgehogs. The  

children enjoyed having their “mugshots” and fingerprints taken 

as well as trying on hats, jackets and sitting in the car. We now 
have some future recruits!  

Thanks to the Easington community for the continued support 
of our school. 

 

FRIENDS OF EASINGTON CE PRIMARY ACADEMY 

Friends of Easington CE Primary Academy have several Easter 

events coming up for the children.  Firstly,  our Easter Disco, 
then the Easter Afternoon of Activities including a visit from 

Easter Bunny with a treat (hopefully). A cake bake has already 

taken place, within the school.  A visit to a local farm to witness 

lambing is in the process of being arranged too.  We are apply-

ing for funding to assist with trips and sports equipment. 

Keep supporting our village school. 

FOS Team - Kathryn,  Kerry. Claire and Andy. 

 

CHURCH NEWS 

Over the Easter period some changes to regular events will take 

place.  For example, FareShare do not deliver on Bank Holidays 

so we will have to collect our delivery from the depot on the 

Thursday before Good Friday and start serving when we return. 
On Easter Sunday we will probably do our usual Easter Egg hunt 

for children at 9am, followed by Morning Prayer at 9.30am.   

We have struggled to heat the church for services throughout 

the winter, but may be able to offer more services in the  

warmer weather. We are grateful to the many people who have 

supported our informal tea party services. These have enabled 

us to start the heating process at noon, rather than at 5am in 

the morning. We are also grateful for the help, involvement and  

enthusiasm of these extra people. 

If you are a newcomer to the village, do come along and meet 
with us. We offer you a friendly welcome and like to involve 

people. 

Over the weekend of the coronation we will use the Sunday, as 

we did for the Jubilee, and the late queen’s death, to commemo-

rate the religious significance of the occasion by holding a spe-
cial tea event as part of the worship service. 

Lois Rutter.  

 

EASINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

The Parish Council has been preparing a questionnaire to create 

an updated Parish Plan for the Community. The questionnaires 

will be delivered to every household toward the end of April. 
Please can you take the time to complete these, your answers 

form the basis of the Parish Plan. The questionnaire is totally 

anonymous. It is our only way to fully understand what the  

Community wants. 

Please also subscribe to the Text messaging service – it has 

been very successful at keeping residents informed of any  

activity at the Gas Sites, if you are a new resident or would  

like to sign up to the service the form is available on the  

website (News Section) for completion  

http://www.easingtonparishcouncil.co.uk/home , or, alternatively 
contact the Clerk, 

A defibrillator has now been installed at Out Newton, the  

defibrillator and installation was provided ‘Free of Charge’ by 
Hull Corn and Feed Trade Association, and Buckle Farms have 

very kindly allowed us to instal it on one of their buildings close 

to the road.  We will now be arranging for an updated Defib 

Training session – I have received confirmation of some who 

wish to attend, but there are plenty of spaces – please let me 
know if you are interested. The course will likely be on a  

Saturday. 

Finally, Elections are on 4 th May 2023, if you wish to become  

a Parish Councillor, please submit your Nomination Paper to 

ERYC by the 4 th April 2023, these are available to download 
from the ERYC website – Elections page.  

In view of the Election / Bank Holiday(s), the Parish Council 
Meeting in May will be held on the 18 th May and not the 

usual date. 

Kim Dalton - Clerk on behalf of Easington Parish Council 

Contact details: easingtonpc@outlook.com / Phone: 

07541066034 

 

EASINGTON YOUTH CLUB & DUKE OF EDINBURGH  

CENTRE 

The Easter Fayre is on Saturday, 8th April 2023, at the Youth 

Club, starting at 11.00am and running until around 3.00pm. There 

is a Raffle, Tombola, Easter Egg painting and Easter Bonnet 

competition, Easter Egg Hunt, various Stalls £5.00 per stall if 
you want one. Plus of course refreshments. Please come along 

and support us – all welcome. 

The Youth Club(s) and Duke of Edinburgh continue to meet, the 

Duke of Edinburgh is on a Monday evening, The Senior Youth 

Club on a Wednesday evening and the Junior Youth Club has now 

moved to a Tuesday from 4pm to 5.30pm. 

Please keep using the Textile Bin for your donations of clothes 

and shoes – unfortunately NO to Duvets/Bedding/Bric a Brac. 

Finally, we have to say a massive thank you to the volunteers 

from Centrica who have come along and refurbished the Gates/
Grilles and bike stand(s) at the Youth Club and have also made a 

start on painting the inside of the club, it is looking a lot better 

after its new coat of paint. All of this work was much needed 

and has saved the Youth Club from having to spend from the 

hard raised funds so a great result. Thank you, Centrica. 

Keeping watching out for other events and trips which will be 
posted to the Facebook pages. 

The Trustees, Management Committee and Youth Club 

 

 

Our thanks go to Centrica for printing the newsletter 

The information in this newsletter is intended for general infor-

mation purposes only.  Whilst the editor tries to ensure that 

the information is accurate and complete, some of the infor-

mation is supplied by third parties.  We can make no warranties 
about the accuracy, reliability, completeness or timeliness of 

the information or links. 


